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SCHOOL TRANSPORT CONSULTATION PARISH COUNCIL RESPONSE




Report of Councillors Jones and Lush
Introduction

At its last meeting the Parish Council (PC) considered an initial response to Cheshire West and Chester (CWaC) on its proposed changes to school transport. It was agreed that the PC would consider a final response in December.

Set out below is a suggested response to CWaC. Once agreed by the PC it is proposed that it be sent to the responsible section of CWaC, and also to Borough Councillors Deynem and Leather, with a request that they ensure the PC’s views are taken into consideration in any meetings (formal and informal) held by CWaC before a final decision is taken.

Suggested response to the proposals
“Tarvin Parish Council considers that the proposals to change the basis of school transport are fundamentally flawed and should be rejected. The reasons for this view are as follows:

1. The proposals are illogical and unsustainable

Under the proposed changes it is likely that Tarvin parents will no longer receive free transport to Tarporley High School, as it is not their geographically closest secondary school. This proposal is illogical and unfair given that :

(i) There has been a long tradition of Tarvin primary pupils transferring to Tarporley High School;

(ii) Tarvin Primary School is a designated feeder school for Tarporley High School with priority for admission; 

(iii) both schools are involved in a long-established and highly successful transition programme. 

Parental preference and the conversion of many schools to academies may mean that in future some families do not choose Tarporley High School. However, it cannot be fair or right to put financial pressure on parents to choose a geographically closer school (the closest being in most cases Christleton High School) when these schools are oversubscribed, give priority in their admissions arrangements to other primary schools but not to Tarvin, and are not on an existing public service bus route. 

2. The proposals will create uncertainty

It appears that, in order to avoid being charged for transport, parents will have to put Christleton High School as their first choice even if their actual first preference is Tarporley High School. This will distort the collective expression of parental preferences and will create widespread uncertainty. Parents will be uncertain as to which school their child will go to, and unable to plan.

3. The proposals are confusing 

Despite the consultation session held by CWaC on 25 November, people are still confused and uncertain about the implications of the policy. CWaC should not be undertaking any consultation where those who are there to give definitive answers to legitimate questions are unsure and therefore give misleading and/or contradictory answers. It is unclear what level of savings the proposals will generate for CWaC (although it seems possible these will not be significant), nor are parents clear what costs they will be expected to incur.

4. The proposals are likely to have undesirable side-effects

(i) By distorting the established patterns of travel to school the proposals are likely to result in more parents driving their children to school, leading to increased congestion and emissions;

(ii) It has been suggested that if free transport ceases to be provided by CWaC then secondary schools (such as Tarporley High School) may choose to use their own budgets to subsidise transport. School budgets are not intended for this purpose and to do so would divert resources from other teaching and learning;

(iii) In the draft Local Plan CWaC has designated Tarvin a Key Service Centre and already nearly 150 new homes are under construction with at least another 90 forecast to come over the next few years. If charging for school transport is implemented, there must be a danger that would-be residents will think twice about locating to the village.

5.     Affordability

Tarvin is a relatively affluent village and CWaC may therefore feel that Tarvin parents will be better placed than many to meet the cost of school transport. However, this ignores the fact that there are pockets of deprivation in Tarvin, and that it is more expensive to live in a rural community because houses are expensive to buy, there are fewer houses to rent and transport costs are greater.        

6.    The PC also wishes to make the following general comments

(i) When CWaC undertakes similar consultations on matters which are likely to be controversial, it ensures that all staff and Councillors involved give consistent and accurate information, as this has not been the experience of this consultation;

(ii) CWaC should drop the pretence that all cuts proposed or implemented are simple efficiencies which do not affect front line services. Ensuring pupils get to school is a front line service, and charging parents for what was previously a free service is not an efficiency; 

(iii) CWaC should vocally support the Conservative-controlled Local Government Association in lobbying Central Government for a financial settlement which fairly funds the whole of local government, so that it is able to discharge its statutory obligations. 

7.    Transport of pupils to Special schools

The consultation suggests that parents of children who attend a Special school should be charged £1,200 per annum for transport to school.  The Parish Council considers this to be a very bad idea. Not only would it be a significant financial burden for any family with a child, it would also be seen as imposing a penalty on a family already under more pressure than the average because of looking after a child with a disability. 

8. Conclusion 

Tarvin Parish Council understands that CWaC has to take some very difficult financial decisions and that these decisions will have an impact on front line services. However it feels that reducing the provision of free school transport is a very bad idea as it penalises a minority of residents because of where they have chosen to live and where CWaC has chosen to site a school.

CWaC prides itself on its innovative approaches to solving problems working with its many partners. Perhaps it could see if school transport costs could be reduced by securing sponsorship: for example, from some of the private sector firms who have benefited from long-term CWaC contracts to provide services previously undertaken directly by the local authority.”                 
PAGE  
1

